Patrick J. McGill, Ed.D, Superintendent

Administration Service Center 28W250 St. Charles Road West Chicago, IL 6018 (630) 876-7800 www.benjamin25.org



TO: Board of Education

FROM: Dr. McGill, Superintendent

DATE: August 11, 2025

RE: SASED Board of Directors Meeting Report

I attended the SASED Board of Directors meeting on August 6th, 2025 at the SASED Administration Center offices in Lisle.

Here is a link to the entire agenda for the meeting.

A couple noteworthy items:

Financing Options for Capital Projects: The board heard a presentation from PMA on options for financing capital projects for SASED. This included potential financial impact scenarios for each district. Here is a link to the attached presentation.

The only action item was to <u>approve an MOU</u> with their teacher union to remove student growth from the evaluation process. This is now allowable since the recent passage of Senate Bill 28.

The next SASED Board of Directors meeting is September 17th, 2025 at the SASED Administration Center offices in Lisle.